

Dear Parents and Carers,

Welcome back and we hope you all had a lovely relaxing Summer break. Thank you for all the lovely cards and gifts you gave us at the end of last term. The children have settled in well to their new year groups and have started working together for some areas of the curriculum. We are planning a visit to the Life Centre in Newcastle on Tuesday 2nd October to extend and support our learning in Science - more details to follow.
Curriculum 
Art – Year 5 Russian Art
         Year 6 Native American Art
RE – Muslim Festivals
Computers – Internet Research Word Processing Skills
PE – Swimming and NUFC 
Music – Living on a Prayer
French – Clothes, colours and numbers 
Maths – Place Value, Addition and Subtraction, Shape and Symmetry 

Literacy – Year 5 – Discussion Texts / letter Writing
                 Year 6 – Stories from Other Cultures

 Science – Year 5 – Earth and Space

                 Year 6 – Light

PSHE – New Beginnings and Responsibilities

Reading at Home
Please read with your child at home at least three times a week but ideally every night as part of their daily routine and homework.  Could you also sign their reading records to show you have listened to them and discussed the text? Our emphasis in UKS2 is to read and reread for fluency, expression and a deeper understanding as well as building a larger vocabulary.  Please ensure reading records are handed in on a Monday for us to update and sign.
Spellings  

The children will continue to have spellings to learn each week. Please encourage your child to practise these spellings throughout the week in readiness for the spelling test every Tuesday. Only practising these spellings once a week will not ensure good consolidation or help them to remember them in the long term. These spellings will be in their red spelling books and must come with them to school every day in their book bags.

Learn Its

The yellow Learn It books will help your child gain speed with their mental calculations e.g. times tables.  By UKS2, Government expectations are that all children should have a good recall of their tables to 12 times. We will be reviewing all times tables again this year so that the children have a rapid recall of these times and division facts. Year 5 children will have a times table test on a Thursday but again they all will need their Learn Its books in school on a daily basis.
Homework

Homework will be given out every Friday and it needs to be returned by Wednesday so it can be marked.  We like the children to do their homework as much as possible independently, however please make sure you are aware of the homework they are doing and that they are doing it correctly.  You don’t need to correct every single mistake, but if there is a misconception please address this in order to avoid any confusion.  In addition to their folders, Year 5 will now also have a homework book.

Year 6 have a new planner system in readiness for the High School. The children will be recording their homework tasks in this and it needs to be signed by parents each week.  
P.E. /Swimming
UKS2 will start swimming at Willowburn on Friday 14th September. They will also be participating in an additional activity whilst there. Your child should have brought their swimming letter home so please could you make sure the reply slip is sent back to school as soon as possible. NUFC will be on a Monday but your child will need a full, outdoor P.E. kit in school every day.  We are still finding more and more children do not have the necessary kit in school and are therefore missing their P.E lessons.  
Class Worship  
Our Class Worship will be on Wednesday 10th October  at 9.15 – we look forward to seeing you there.
Punctuality 
As you may have noticed, the children have tasks to complete when they come into school.  If your child is late they will miss vital learning to aid their spelling and vocabulary or any intervention sessions. Please ensure your child arrives on time and is ready to begin their learning
Snacks  
If your child would like a snack please ensure that it is a healthy one (no sweets or chocolate biscuits) and that it is in their book bags not their packed lunch boxes.  

Communication  
We will continue to send out class newsletters as well as school newsletters.  Check the website for newsletters too.  The P.F.A. have a board in the outdoor waiting area at the front of school.  We still use ParentMail to communicate also.  If you need to talk to us, please arrange a time after school since the mornings are very hectic.
Sex Education 
Sex Education is a part of the Year 5 Science curriculum so will be taught to the Year 5 children this year. The school nurse will be visiting to talk to the children about changes in their body and personal hygiene before these units of work are taught and we will inform you, by letter, before this happens.  
Residential Visit
We are currently looking at how to arrange our residential visit for Year 6 and will send more information about this in due course.
Many Thanks

Heather Mortimer and Rebecca Headley.
